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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

MAY 5, 2010 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith, Holly Smith and Cory McNeely.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Minutes from the march 3rd board of directors meeting and March 31st general meeting of the owners were reviewed.  Holly made the motion to approve as corrected.  Lisa seconded.  Vote all in favor.
2. Financial statements at and for the quarter ended March 31, 2010 were reviewed.  Unreserved cash as of May 5th was approx. $82K.  It was noted that receivables at March 31st had dropped from approx. $40K at March 31, 2009 to $24K at March 31, 2010, indicating improved collections.  Troy suggested that a letter indicating our intent to lien Jim Webster’s property be sent out within the next few months.
3. Ted updated the board on the status of the lawsuit against Jonathan Baird.  He noted that the letter he drafted to Summit County highlighting the many violations of County code had spurred action from the County Council, including a site inspection and revocation of the primary residence property tax status.  Ted noted that neighboring residents had agreed to sign affidavits describing the rental activities at the property.  Troy suggested that Ted’s original letter be revised accordingly and sent to the county in reference to the other rental properties in Pinebrook.  Ted asked Cory to research the addresses for the other rental properties in Pinebrook.
4. There was brief discussion of a phone call received from a fellow looking to rent Baird’s house for a family reunion in June.  Cory noted that he remained neutral, but disclosed there was a pending lawsuit against the owner.

5. Spring cleanup days have been scheduled for May 28th through June 7th.  Ted and Holly discussed the articles to include in the spring newsletter, which will need to be published as soon as the articles are ready.  Mike asked whether we could include a brief message for people to dismantle their obsolete C band satellite dishes as part of the spring cleanup.

6. Holly noted that she had received a call about replacing the motion lighting at the rebuilt mailbox building.  Cory noted he would contact Tony Sirianni about replacing the motion lights at the building.  Troy suggested that signage be placed to warn against tampering with the mailboxes.
7. It was suggested that Todd Christensen add plywood to the inside walls of the mail box building to give them a more finished appearance.  Dan said he would ask Todd to do that.

8. The board agreed to have Gene Arnold fix the lighting issues with the Pinebrook entry sign on Pinebrook Road by the sales office.
9. The board discussed holding a summer party on June 19th, pending an open reservation at the PMA park.  (Date unavailable.  Rescheduled for July 10th).
10. Dan discussed the trail work that still needs to be done near Hester Henderson’s house.  He asked that Troy help him with locating and scratching in the best location for the trail, such that Troy could complete the trail later this summer.

11. The next board meeting was set for June 2, 2010.
12. No other matters of business voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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